
ST PETER’S LUTHERN CHURCH TRUSTEES MEETING 
MAY 17, 2020 

 
Members present: Pastor Janice, Jen Reinke, Brian Knight, Jackie Baldwin, Kris Zillmer, Kelly Zillmer, 
Sandra Krause 
Absent: Chuck Adams 
Others in attendance: Kay Knight and Lee Rambo 
 
President Kelly Zillmer called the meeting to order at 11:36 a.m. Pastor Janice led us in prayer  
 
Secretary’s Minutes: 
Sandy Krause made a motion to accept the secretary’s minutes as written dated April 19, 2020. Jen 
Reinke seconded.  
 
Financial Reports:  
Financial reports were handed out by Jackie Baldwin. Jackie reported that we are still in the black. 
Motion was made by Brian Knight to accept the financial reports as written. Kris Zillmer seconded.  
 
Pastor’s Report: 
   There was no written report provided by the Pastor. Discussion was held among the members as to 
why would it be required of the Pastor to provide a written report every month. Why are we 
questioning what the Pastor is doing with her time? It was decided that the Pastor will provide a written 
monthly report. 
   Pastor provided a verbal report of sermon and worship prep for the month. There have been no visits 
to shut ins due to the COVID-19. Very few miles are being traveled at this time.  
 
Old Business: 
   Discussion was made regarding the Pandemic and when will we look to open the church to have 
church service. The Pastor wants to keep doing the outside worship services. If parishioners want to 
come in to church for worship, they will be welcome to do so.  
   It was discussed regarding the last-minute decision to change today’s service from inside to back 
outside. The Pastor and Elder’s had met that morning and made the last-minute decision to change the 
church service back to outside. If there needs to be any last-minute changes the following will be part of 
making this decision: They are Pastor Janice, Kay Knight, Lee Rambo, and Jackie Baldwin. The Elder’s had 
received complaints about individuals worshipping inside the building. Kelly Zillmer had reported that no 
one had come to him to voice any concerns about worshipping inside. Pastor Janice feels that there is a 
ministry by continuing worship service in the parking lot. It was discussed to have the ushers stand 
under the carport and have the cars drive through to drop off the offering envelope and pick up their 
bulletin and communion elements.  
 
New business: 
Jackie brought up about the Workman’s Comp Insurance. There is a premium increase due to the 
classifications. Jackie will order more prefilled communion elements. 
 
Meeting was adjourned at 12:32 p.m. Motion made by Sandy Krause to adjourn and seconded by Jen 
Reinke.  
 
Next meeting will be on June 14, 2020.  
 
Kris Zillmer 
Acting Secretary 


